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March 14, 2024 

 

 

Mr. Gary Widerburg 

Public Service Commission of Utah 

Heber M. Wells Building 

160 East 300 South 

Salt Lake City, UT 84110 

 

 Re:  23-057-17   Application for Approval of the 2024 Year Budget for Energy 

Efficiency Programs and Market Transformation Initiative  

 

Dear Mr. Widerburg: 

 

On February 26, 2024, Dominion Energy Utah (Dominion Energy or Company) filed 

tariff sheets with the Public Service Commission (Commission) in accordance with the 

Commission’s order issued on January 22, 2024.  March 6, 2024, the Commission issued an 

Action Request to the Division of Public Utilities (Division) to review the tariff filing for 

compliance and make recommendations on the Company’s filing. 

 

On March 13, 2024, the Division filed it’s review with the Commission and 

recommended that the Commission “approve Dominion Energy Utah’s 2024 Energy Efficiency 

(EE) Programs tariff compliance sheets upon receiving the redline (Legislative) version of pages 

2-18, 2-19, 2-23, and 2-27, and the corrected version of pages 2-19, 2-23, and 2-27. 

 

 In agreement with the Division’s recommendation, Dominion Energy respectfully 

submits the attached redline (Legislative) pages, 2-18, 2-19, 2-23, and 2-27, and the corrected 

version of pages 2-19, 2-23, and 2-27.   

 

The attached Tariff sheets include changes associated with Docket No. 23-057-17 and are 

effective January 1, 2024.  The sections impacted by these Tariff Sheets appear on pages 2-18 

through 2-45.  Pursuant to Utah Admin. Code §R746-405-2(D)(3)(g), the Company represents 

that the Tariff sheets do not constitute a violation of state law or Commission rule.   

 

 

 

 

 



If you have any questions regarding this matter, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

        /s/ Kelly B Mendenhall 

      Kelly B Mendenhall 

      Director, Regulatory & Pricing 

 

cc:  Chris Parker 

       Michele Beck 

 

Enclosures 


